
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Prague Agenda in 2013 – Challenges and Prospects 

Thursday, 5th September,The Mirror Hall, Czernin Palace  
Friday, 6th September, The Great Hall, Czernin Palace, Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Prague  

 
James M. Acton is a senior associate in the Nuclear Policy Program at the Carnegie  
Endowment for International Peace. Acton’s research spans the field of nuclear policy. He is 
the author of two Adelphi books, Deterrence During Disarmament: Deep Nuclear Reductions 
and International Security and Abolishing Nuclear Weapons (with George Perkovich).  
He wrote, with Mark Hibbs, Why Fukushima was Preventable, a first-of-its-kind study  
into the accident’s root causes.  Acton is a member of the Trilateral Commission  
on Challenges to Deep Cuts and a former member of the International Panel on Fissile  
Materials. In 2010-2011, he co-chaired the Next Generation Working Group on U.S.-Russia 
arms control. He has published in Bulletin of the Atomic Scientists, Foreign Affairs,  
International Herald Tribune, Jane’s Intelligence Review, New York Times, Nonproliferation 
Review, Survival, and Washington Quarterly. Acton holds a Ph.D. in theoretical physics  
from the University of Cambridge.  

Ian Anthony is the Research Coordinator at SIPRI and the Director of the SIPRI Programme 
on Arms Control, Disarmament and Non-proliferation. He has published numerous books  
on issues related to arms control, disarmament and export control. Recent publications include 
Reforming Nuclear Export Controls: The Future of the Nuclear Suppliers Group. SIPRI  
Research Report No. 22 (Oxford University Press: Oxford 2007). 

Ambassador Linton F. Brooks served from July 2002 to January 2007 as Administrator  
of the U.S. Department of Energy’s National Nuclear Security Administration, responsible  
for the U.S. nuclear weapons programme and for the Department of Energy’s international 
nuclear non-proliferation programs.  In the early 1990s, he served as Chief U.S. Negotiator 
for the first Strategic Arms Reduction Treaty.  Ambassador Brooks has over five decades  
of experience in national security, much of it associated with nuclear weapons, including  
service as Assistant Director of the Arms Control and Disarmament Agency, Director  
of Defense Programs and Arms Control on the National Security Council staff and a number 
of Navy and Defense Department assignments. As a Navy submarine officer, he served  
on four nuclear-weapons capable ships.  Ambassador Brooks is now an independent  
consultant on national security, a Senior Advisor at the Center for Strategic and International 
Studies, a Distinguished Research Fellow at the National Defense University, a member  
of the National Academy of Sciences Committee on International Security and Arms Control 
and an advisor to six of the Department of Energy national laboratories.   

 



 

 

 

 

 

Rose Gottemoeller is the Acting Under Secretary for Arms Control and International  
Security (T) and Assistant Secretary for Arms Control, Verification and Compliance (AVC). 
As Acting Under Secretary, Gottemoeller advises the Secretary on arms control,  
nonproliferation and disarmament. She was the chief U.S. negotiator of the New Strategic 
Arms Reduction Treaty (New START) with the Russian Federation, which entered into force 
on February 5, 2011. In 2000, she became a senior associate with the Carnegie Endowment 
for International Peace, where she also served as the Director of the Carnegie Moscow Center 
(January 2006 – December 2008). In 1998-2000 she served as Deputy Undersecretary of  
Energy for Defense Nuclear Nonproliferation and before that, Assistant Secretary of Energy 
for Nonproliferation and National Security, she was responsible for all nonproliferation  
cooperation with Russia and the Newly Independent States. Prior to her work  
at the Department of Energy, Ms. Gottemoeller served for 3 years as Deputy Director  
of the International Institute for Strategic Studies in London. From 1993 to 1994, she served 
on the National Security Council staff as Director for Russia, Ukraine, and Eurasia Affairs, 
with responsibility for denuclearization in Ukraine, Kazakhstan, and Belarus. Previously,  
she was a social scientist at RAND and a Council on Foreign Relations International Affairs 
Fellow. She has taught on Soviet military policy and Russian security at Georgetown  
University. Ms. Gottemoeller received a B.S. from Georgetown University, and a M.A. from 
George Washington University.  

 

Camille Grand is managing director of the Fondation pour la recherché stratégique (FRS). 
Prior to this assignment, he was deputy director (i.e. deputy assistant secretary)  
for disarmament and multilateral affairs in the directorate for strategic, security and  
disarmament affairs of the French ministry of foreign affairs (2006-08). Camille Grand is 
also teaching graduate courses in international and security affairs at Sciences Po Paris since 
1998 and at the Ecole Nationale d'Administration since 2006. Amongst other past teaching 
positions, he was an associate professor in security studies at the French Army Academy, 
Ecole Speciále Militaire (St Cyr-Coëtquidan) (1995-2002). His publications include several 
books and monographs and numerous papers in European and American books and journals, 
on current strategic affairs primarily focused on nuclear policy, non-proliferation  
and disarmament. He holds graduate degrees in international relations, defense studies,  
and contemporary history, and is a graduate from the Institut d'études politiques de Paris.  
He also followed the training of the Institut diplomatique of the French ministry of foreign 
affairs.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Hans M. Kristensen is Director of the Nuclear Information Project at the Federation  
of American Scientists in Washington, D.C., where he researches and writes about the status 
and operations of nuclear forces of the nine nuclear weapon states. He is a frequent advisor to 
the news media on the status of nuclear forces and policy. Kristensen is co-author  
of the bi-monthly Nuclear Notebook column in the Bulletin of the Atomic Scientists  
and the World Nuclear Forces overview in the SIPRI Yearbook, both of which are some  
the most widely used reference material on the status of the world’s nuclear arsenals. He is 
the co-author of “Reviewing Nuclear Guidance: Putting Obama’s Words Into Action,” Arms 
Control Today, November 2011, and From Counterforce to Minimal Deterrence: A New  
Nuclear Policy on the Path Toward Eliminating Nuclear Weapons (FAS/NRDC, April 2009). 
He frequently writes on the FAS Strategic Security Blog at http://blogs.fas.org/security/. 
Prior to his current position, Kristensen was a consultant to the Nuclear Program  
at the Natural Resources Defense Council in Washington, D.C. (2003-2005), a Program  
Officer at the Nautilus Institute in Berkeley, CA (1998-2002), and a Special Advisor  
to the Danish Ministry of Defense (1997-1998). 

Bernd W. Kubbig is Project Director at the Peace Research Institute Frankfurt (PRIF)  
and Adj. Professor (Privatdozent) at Goethe University, Frankfurt. Since 2006, he has been 
coordinating the international expert groups ‘Multilateral Study Group on the Establishment 
of a Missile Free Zone in the Middle East’ and the ‘Academic Peace Orchestra Middle East’. 
He is the publisher of the Routledge study “Arms Control and Missile Proliferation  
in the Middle East” and co-editor of the Series of Policy Briefs for the Middle East  
Conference on a WMD/DVs Free Zone. He specializes in U.S. Foreign and Security Policy, 
especially on the Middle East, missile defense, and space.  

Jaakko Laajava is the Facilitator for the Conference on the establishment of a Middle East 
zone free of nuclear weapons and all other weapons of mass destruction and the Under  
Secretary of State, Ministry for Foreign Affairs of Finland. Between 1971 and 2010 he served 
as a member of the Finnish Foreign Service and held a number of positions including  
the Head of Arms Control or the Ambassador to USA and the United Kingdom. Between 
1985 and 1986 he also worked as a Fellow at the Center for International Affairs, Harvard 
University. Jaakko Laajava holds degrees from the University of Stockholm and the  
University of Helsinki. 

Eugene Miasnikov is the Director of Center for Arms Control, Energy and Environmental 
Studies. In the past he worked at “ELAS” and “OPTEX” Scientific Production Associations 
in Zelenograd (Moscow). He is an author of numerous publications devoted to problems  
of strategic arms reductions, survivability of strategic forces and its impact on strategic  
stability in the world, counterforce capabilities of conventional precision guided weapons, 
potential use of unmanned aerial vehicles by terrorists and other technical issues of arms  
control. Eugene Miasnikov holds Ph.D. degree in Physics from Moscow Institute of Physics 
and Technology (MIPT). 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Andreas Persbo is the Executive Director of the London-based Verification Research, 
Training and Information Centre. He has been working on a range of issues at the centre  
for the decade. His focus has been on on-site inspections, with a special emphasis on on-site 
inspections of warhead dismantlement, fissile material controls and monitoring, CTBT  
inspection methodology, as well as inspection arrangements for ballistic missiles. Prior  
to VERTIC, Andreas has worked with the British American Security Information Council,  
a British NGO dealing with transatlantic security, as well as a tingsnotarie (law clerk)  
at a Swedish District Court. In a previous life, he did two tours of duty as a United Nations 
Peacekeeper: in Lebanon and in Former Yugoslavia. His latest major publication is "Illicit 
Trafficking of Nuclear and other Radioactive Material: The Legislative Response", VER-
TIC, April 2012. Recently, he's co-authored 'Nuclear disarmament verification: the case  
for multilateralism', VERTIC April 2013 and 'The IAEA safeguards function', VERTIC  
August 2013. He is contributing to two forthcoming volumes on arms control and  
disarmament: one chapter on "Detection, deterrence and confidence-building: Improving 
multilateral technology controls" and one on "Verifying Global Zero". Andreas Persbo holds 
a juris kandidat from Stockholm University, Sweden, as well as a diploma in Nuclear Law 
from the University of Montpellier I, France.   

 

Jiří Schneider is the first First Deputy Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Czech republic and 
previously held a number of positions within the Czech diplomacy, including  
the Ambassador to Israel, Director of Analysis and Project Management Department  
and the Director General of Security and Multilateral Section. Within the academic sphere 
he acted as a Senior Adviser and Program Director at the Prague Security Studies Institute 
(PSSI) between 2005 and 2010. In the early 1990s he also served as a member  
of the Czechoslovakian Federal Assembly. Jiří Schneider holds degrees from the Czech 
Technical University in Prague and the University of Cambridge.  

 

Nikolai Sokov is a Senior Fellow at the Vienna Center for Disarmament and Nonprolifera-
tion. He has Works at the James Martin Center for Nonproliferation Studies atthe Monterey 
Institute of International Studies since 1996. Previously, Dr. Sokov Works at the Institute  
of U.S. and Canadian Studies, the Institute of World Economy and International Relations  
in Moscow, and the Ministry for Foreign Affairs of the Soviet Union and later Russia. He 
participated in START I and START II negotiations as well as in many summit  
and ministerial meetings. Dr. Sokov is the author of several books, over a dozen  
monographs, and more than 200 articles on arms control and international security issues. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Nina Tannenwald is a Faculty Fellow at the Watson Institute for International Studies  
and a Senior Lecture in the Political Science Department at Brown University in the United 
States. Tannenwald’s research focuses on the role of international institutions, norms and 
ideas in global security issues, efforts to control weapons of mass destruction, and human 
rights and the laws of war. Her book, The Nuclear Taboo: The United States and the Nonuse 
of Nuclear Weapons Since 1945 (Cambridge University Press, 2007), won the 2009 Lepgold 
Prize for best book in international relations. She was director of the International Relations 
Program at Brown from 2003 - 2006. She has been a visiting professor at Cornell  
and Stanford Universities, a Carnegie Scholar, and a MacArthur Foundation Research and 
Writing Fellow in International Peace and Security. In 2012-2013 she served as a Franklin 
Fellow in the Bureau of International Security and Nonproliferation at the U.S. State  
Department. She holds a master’s degree from the Columbia School of International and 
Public Affairs and a Ph.D in international relations from Cornell University. 

Oliver Thränert is since 2012 head of think tank at the Center for Security Studies (CSS), 
ETH Zürich, Switzerland. From 1986 to 2001, Oliver Thränert served in the Research  
Institute of the Friedrich Ebert Foundation in Bonn, Germany (until 1999) and Berlin  
as a political analyst. In 2001, he joined the German Institute for International and Security 
Affairs (Stiftung Wissenschaft und Politik (SWP)) in Berlin, where he chaired the Research 
Group for International Security from 2002 to 2008. In addition, he lectured at the TU  
Darmstadt (1990 to 1994) and the Free University Berlin (2002) and was a visiting scholar  
at Queen's University in Kingston/Ontario, Canada (1991). His research interests include 
arms control, disarmament, non-proliferation and missile defenses. Dr. Thränert widely  
published in international journals and provided commentaries for various media.  

Alyn Ware is a political analyst, nuclear disarmament expert, peace educator and nuclear 
abolition campaigner. He is also a co-founder of a number of organisations, networks  
and initiatives including Abolition 2000: Global Network to Eliminate Nuclear Weapons, 
World Court Project, Middle Powers Initiative and many others. Alyn has served on the NZ 
Department of Education Peace Studies Guidelines Advisory Board, NZ Public Advisory 
Committee on Disarmament and Arms Control, World Future Council, and as the Executive 
Director of the Lawyers Committee on Nuclear Policy (US) and Consultant for the  
International Association of Lawyers Against Nuclear Arms. He has won a number  
of awards including the Right Livelihood Award (Sweden). His latest publications include 
Why It’s Vital to Rid the World of Nuclear Weapons: And How You Can Help: Special Issue 
of the Pacific Ecologist (co-edited with Kay Weir, 2013) and Moving Beyond Nuclear  
Deterrence to a Nuclear Weapons Free World (co-edited with Marc Finaud, Paul Meyer and 
Manpreet Sethi, 2013). 


